Our Junior Umpires are very special.  We are so blessed to have this program.  Please keep in mind that they are young and many are just starting.  They need your support and respect.  We expect everyone to follow the parent code of conduct and that behavior extends to our Junior Umpires.
Majors (possibly a few games this year due to a shortage of umpires), AAA and AA games most likely will need a game coordinator provided by the home team.  Please be aware that they are an official position according to Little League and you must respect their decisions and actions.  
Game Coordinator
If both umpires are Junior Umpires (i.e., under the age of 18), there must be an adult to act as the Game Coordinator. The Game Coordinator’s primary role is to support the Junior Umpires and to protect them from abuse by the coaches, players, or fans. The Game Coordinator can't be a coach or manager of one of the teams in the game — but can be a parent from one of the teams.  The scorekeeper should not be assigned this position.

The Game Coordinator must be in the plate talk and must remain near the field at all times. (If the Game Coordinator needs to step away from the field, they can assign a temporary alternate — the scorekeeper would be a good choice.) 

If necessary, the Game Coordinator can eject players, coaches or managers if necessary to protect the Junior Umpires or for any other reason for which ejections are permitted.  Warnings can be provided for minor problems and a copy of the Parent Code of Conduct should be handed to this individual.  (There are extras both laminated and non-laminated in the score booth above the snack shack.)

The Game Coordinator can suspend play for rain or darkness and call the game thirty minutes after such suspension.


The official language can be read in the Little League Rule book: Rule 9.03(d):
